

January 4, 2021 CLIFF #: 368479

File: 50400-ELEC SHAW

Cynthia Rathwell Vice President, Legislative Policy & Strategy Shaw Communications Inc. 40 Elgin Street, Suite 1400 Ottawa, ON K1P 5K6

Dear Cynthia Rathwell:

Thank you for your letter of December 22, 2020 advising that Shaw Communications Inc. has appointed the Electronic Products Recycling Association (EPRA) to carry out its duties as an obligated producer under Part 2 of the Recycling Regulation (449/2004) for designated products that have been covered under the Shaw Communications Inc. Electronic Equipment Stewardship Plan, as approved August 10, 2012.

As requested, and effective immediately, I accept that Shaw Communications Inc. has withdrawn its Electronic Equipment Stewardship Plan and I hereby rescind the plan.

If you have any questions regarding this notification, please contact Meegan Armstrong, Unit Head, Extended Producer Responsibility Section, at 778-698-4889 or <a href="Meegan.Armstrong@gov.bc.ca">Meegan.Armstrong@gov.bc.ca</a>.

Sincerely,

Bob McDonald

Director, Extended Producer Responsibility Section Ministry of Environment and Climate Change Strategy

cc: Ken McKay, Supervisor Fixed Assets and Inventory

Craig Wisehart, Executive Director, EPRA

Meegan Armstrong, Unit Head, Extended Producer Responsibility Section

Email: env.mail@gov.bc.ca

Website: www.gov.bc.ca/env